RECEIVED

December 6, 2023

REGION OF PEEL OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK



December 6, 2023

Sent via E-Mail: John.Livey@ontario.ca / Mariam.Rashidi@ontario.ca

John Lively Chair, Peel Transition Report

Mariam Rashidi Executive Director, Peel Transition Board Secretary

URGENT BUSINESS MOTION - EXTENSION REQUEST FOR PUBLIC COMMENT TO TRANSITION BOARD RE: IN RESPONSE TO REGION OF PEEL DISSOLUTION

Dear Mr. Lively and Ms. Rashidi,

I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on November 28, 2023, Council adopted a resolution regarding a request for extension of the period for public comment to the Peel Transition Board.

The resolution read as follows:

Whereas on June 9, 2023, Bill 112 was passed which calls for the Town of Caledon, and the cities of Brampton and Mississauga to become single-tier municipalities;

Whereas on July 5, 2023, a five member Transition Board was appointed to facilitate discussions with the Region of Peel and three lower-tier municipalities and to provide recommendations to the Province on matters specific to the dissolution of Peel Region;

Whereas in the summer of 2023 the Transition Board took time to orient itself with Region of Peel services and establish a workplan;

Whereas on October 17, 2023, the Transition Board held a "kick-off" meeting wherein initial discussions on the process were communicated and expectations of active participation from Peel Region and the three local municipalities was made clear;

Whereas on November 2, 2023, the Province posted on www.ontario.ca an explanation of the Peel Transition Board in which it asked for public comment and set a deadline of December 11, 2023;

Now therefore be it resolved that this Council requests that the Transition Board extend the period of public comment to January 8, 2024 and that this Council requests that Brampton and Mississauga Councils and Peel Regional Council pass similar motions to extend the public comment deadline.

For more information regarding this matter, please contact the undersigned directly at Patrick.Trafford@caledon.ca or 905.584.2272 x. 4069.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely.

Patrick Trafford, Acting Town Clerk

Aretha Adams, Regional Clerk / Director of Administration, Region of Peel, Aretha.adams@peelregion.ca C: Peter Fay, City Clerk, City of Brampton, Peter.fay@brampton.ca Diana Rusnov, City Clerk / Director of Legislative Services, City of Mississauga, Diana.rusnov@mississauga.ca